GRENOSIDE SURGERY

Website: www.grenosidesurgery.com

To all new patients aged 16 and over
Dear patient
Re:  Online Access 
With effect from 1st July 2019 all new patients aged 16 and over who register with Grenoside Surgery will automatically be granted access to online services.  This will allow you to undertake the following: -

1. Book online appointments

2. Order online repeat medication

3. Have access to your medical record effective from your date of registration with the surgery

The surgery will process this after receiving your completed registration forms and will then post out to you details of how you can access online services including an initial password to gain access.  It is important therefore that your e-mail address is detailed on the Patient Registration Form. 
Proxy Access for Children 13 and Under and those between 13 & 16 Years of Age

If you would like online proxy access to anyone in your family under the age of 13 then there is a specific form in the Children’s Registration Packs which would need completing to authorise this.  

The parent/guardian must be a patient at the surgery and have registered for online services.  The surgery will contact you once this is set up and access will be via your online service on your computer, phone or tablet.
Following NHS England advice full online access will be deactivated on your child’s thirteenth birthday.  Continued proxy access from the age of 13 to 16 is available if requested by the child and a form will be sent to them prior to their thirteenth birthday.  If this form is not returned to the practice online access will be deactivated.

Once a child reaches 13, if they wish to have individual access to their own record they should request this during their next appointment with a GP.

Please note when your child reaches the age of 16, and proxy access is still in place, this is when the surgery classes them as an adult.  At this point any online access will be deactivated and they will then be able to apply for online access themselves.

Adult Proxy User Access

The surgery is also now able to offer patients the ability to allow someone else (a Proxy User) access to their online record to book appointments and order repeat medication.

This could be a member of your family or a carer and may help elderly patients who would benefit from someone assisting them with appointment booking or the ordering of repeat medications.
For adult proxy access the person does not need to be registered with the surgery to access a patient’s records.
For information on all of these options please contact the surgery.

Chris Stocks

Practice Manager
